Des Moines Pool Metropolitan Park District
22015 Marine View Drive South

July 26, 2017
6:30 p.m. Public Meeting #2
Des Moines Yacht Club

MINUTES

President Overmyer called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and introduced District General Manager Deschenes to
the attendees. DGM Deschenes explained the history of the special district and purpose of the public meeting.

Keith Hayes from BRS offered a presentation and explained their involvement in the aquatic feasibility study. It was
stated that the study and public meetings are meant to educate, explore, and engage the community while asked for
community feedback in order to refine preliminary programming.

Keith directed his comments to the survey results and the Mt. Rainier Pool, stating the facilities main usage. Survey
results indicated that 6% of respondents rated the condition of the facility as excellent, and that 72% indicated they
would like to see a combination space. He also reviewed survey results vs public responses received at Public Meeting
#1 to Dot-ocracy.

Questions from the meeting attendees covered subjects on amenities and parking, whether the current facility would
remain in its current location, and whether or not a renovation or new facility would be considered.

BRS continued their presentation with regard to survey results, site analysis, and aesthetics. A copy of the full
presentation is on file.

Feedback from attendees included cost considerations, the look and feel of a new building and that it should fit in
with the nautical theme of the area, time frame for a new build, and the potential for a LEEDs facility.

A representative from the YMCA in attendance indicated that a new project in Kent was being developed nearby.
President Overmyer indicated that she had attempted to contact the Y to discuss the study.

Keith Hayes concluded the meeting by stating that more defined site information would be offered at Public Meeting
#3 on September 13th.

District General Manager Deschenes informed the attendees where to find information on-line; i.e. website and
social media, and how to sign up for newsletters.

A final comment was made by an attendee about a potential tour of other facilities for the public. President
Overmyer that the subject would be considered and discussed at the next public meeting.

UPCOMING MEETINGS —
e July 26,2017, 6:30 p.m., Public Meeting #2, Des Moines Yacht Club
e August 1,2017, 5:00 p.m., Special Meeting, District Offices
e August 15,2017, 5:00 p.m., Regular Meeting, District Offices

ADJOURNMENT

22015 Marine View Drive South, Suite 2B Des Moines WA 98198
To enhance our community’s quality of life by providing access to and promoting participation in aquatics programs

The Des Moines Pool Metropolitan Park District is committed to compliance with both the Washington Law Against Discrimination and the Americans
with Disabilities Act. The District's regular meeting room has limited access for wheelchairs and other mobility assistive devices. In order to
accommodate individuals that require the use of such devices, please notify the District at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting to allow for
relocation of the meeting, if necessary, to a more accessible location. Please contact Linda Ray, District Clerk, 206.429.3852 to make a request.



There being no further business, the Special Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Linda Ray, District Clerk
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